
Melinda Moulton 
 
 
Dear Senate Health and Welfare Committee Members, 
 
Folks - We must do something about our Health Care delivery system in Vermont.  
Health Care costs are off the charts - the uninsured are charged far more than those 
with health insurance for service.  We must move our health care system toward a 
Universal Care System like Medicare.....and everyone misses the Catamount 
Program.....folks are paying a huge amount for deductibles and premiums - it is 
bankrupting our State......Support Publicly Funded Primary Care....let's get moving on 
this......we have the smarts, the passion, and the progressive spirit to do the right 
thing.  Health Care is a Human Right....let's move this forward.  Thank you. 
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